



keeping our communities safe

Our Ref: RPD 39 - 2012/13

Your Ref:

Date:

1 August 2012

Roads Policing Department Nelson Street Aberdeen AB24 5EQ

Tel: 01224 489300

Fax: 01224 491842

Keith.Middler@grampian.pnn.police.uk

www.grampian.police.uk

The Licensing Team Legal and Democratic Services Corporate Governance Aberdeen City Council Business Hub 6 L1S Marischal College

Aberdeen AB10 1AQ

FOR THE ATTENTION OF MR ERIC ANDERSON

Dear Mr Anderson

CIVIC GOVERNMENT (SCOTLAND) ACT 1982 - LICENSING OF TAXIS AND PRIVATE HIRE CARS AND DRIVERS - OBSERVATION TO THE GRANT OF TAXI DRIVER'S LICENCE - PAUL WHYTE

I refer to the above application which was lodged on 16 March 2012 and wish to bring to the Committee's notice the following circumstances concerning the application.

This application requires to be dealt with by 15 September 2012 to prevent it becoming a 'deemed grant'.

Mr Whyte has been given dates to sit his street knowledge test but on each occasion he has cancelled them. He is not currently scheduled to attend to sit his test.

This report is submitted to the Committee for any action they deem appropriate.

Yours faithfully,

Kevin Wallace

Roads Policing Inspector